TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
December 17,2018

The Town Council met December 17, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Marilyn Collins

Glenn Littleton Neil Benson

Chasity Chapman

Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave the
invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from December 3, 2018.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from December 3,
2018 as presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton and
Chapman.

Old Business
Mayor Hight gave the Council a copy of 3 different prices on a new limb truck.

Cowin- $139,821.00 Ford
Sourcewell - $140,980.27 Freightliner 2019
Sansom - $141,133.64 Freightliner 2020

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the purchase from Sourcewell for
$140,980.27. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with
the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton and Chapman.

New Business

Larry Robinson from Franklin and Mississippi showed the Council pictures of the street
and pot holes that needs to be fixed. Terry Jackson stated they would get over there and
fix it.

Mayor Hight also reported to the Council they had gotten in 3 prices on the paving of
Peterson.

Kelly Road Builders - $67,500.00




Wright Construction Co - $68,640.00
Marcus McGee - $42,560.00

Mayor Hight stated they may have to cut the job in half because of the price. Terry will
check and see what the price difference would be.

Council Member Littleton moved to table until the next Council Meeting. Council
Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as
follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton and Chapman.

Department Heads

Fire Chief Conner reported on the Fire Classes that would be coming up in February 111
to 15™ and also the Santa Run will be on Christmas Eve.

Fire Chief Conner reported he had a meeting with the Sheriff Shearon this afternoon on
the County Arson Task Force.

Terry Jackson none at this time.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith stated that the January 215 meeting was a holiday and need to
be moved to January 22"

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the January 21% council meeting to January
22" Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton and Chapman.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve transfer of funds, and bills for December
17,2018. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, and Chapman.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman
moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton and
Chapman.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




